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This article highlights the appropriacy and usefulness ofpeer feedback in writing for Hong Kong Chinese
adult learners. The results were obtained through questionnaires given to a group receiving teacher
feedback and a group receiving peer feedback. Both groups also produced a final memo which was used
for analysis to see if the feedback given was incorporated into the revised memo. The memos were
evaluated by independent raters using an amalgamated version of the lELTS Global Banding scheme
(Academic and General Schemes) to see if the difference in the end-product was significant.

The move in second language writing classes from a very teacher-centred product­
based approach to a more student-centred, process-based approach (Krapels, 1990; Raimes,
1991; Silva, 1990; Zamel, 1987) has some very interesting implications for the teaching of
writing in Hong Kong. This is particularly so in the area of feedback which is seen as a
fundamental element of the process approach (Keh, 1990).

Feedback in the "traditional" sense would have involved the teacher's correcting
everything for the learner with very little improvement in the learners' final written product
(Knoblauch & Brannon, 1981; Robb, Ross and Shortreed, 1986; Leki, 1990), whereas a process
approach seems to lend itself to greater emphasis on group activities with learners' commenting
on each others' work, that is, by giving peer feedback. jacobs (1989) emphasises how peer
feedback in writing has been advocated for first language learners (Bruffee, 1984; Elbow,
1973; George, 1984; jacko, 1978) as well as second language learners (Raimes, 1991; Witbeck,
1976). It is argued that peer feedback within the writing process can help learners to become
more autonomous and that, by becoming involved in the various stages of feedback and by
correcting others' work, students can also learn more about their own writing. And, if there is
little improvement in the final product, as mentioned earlier, then this seriously questions
the use of extensive teacher corrections of student papers.

However, some research has produced a more cautious view of the usefulness of peer
feedback in writing and has highlighted the importance of preparing peers. Newkirk (1984)
states that students should be seen as apprentices and that peer feedback should be explained
well by instructors. They should demonstrate how it works before the learners are asked to
evaluate each other's work. jacobs (1987) too stresses the importance of structure for groups
to work effectively. Another aspect of this cautious view concerns the worries of some teachers
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